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25 Kenrigg Road, 

Kinloch, 

RD 1, Taupo. 

 

Submission On Seven Oaks Kinloch Ltd RM240388-389 and RM200118C 

 

As a Kinloch resident and ratepayer, I strongly object to the  Balance Land proposal in its 

current form. 

 

I wish to be heard at any Public Hearing. 

 

Simply, the proposal is significantly deviant of the Taupo District Council (TDC) Plan rules, and 

in particular, the Kinloch Community Structure Plan (KCSP). The KCSP was developed and 

agreed following extensive ‘good faith’ consultation between TDC, The Department of 

Conservation (DOC), the Kinloch community and developers. 

 

There are many unanswered concerns in the community around the capacity of infrastructure 

required to support a  fully developed Kinloch that conforms to the District Plan subdivision 

density rules. 

 

To enable all submitters and the greater Kinloch community the same access to all the relevant 

information regarding the impacts of the proposed subdivision on infrastructure, I am requesting 

that TDC make available the following requests for information from reports, memos, letters, 

notes, advice and emails, to enable a rational decision to be made on this proposal. 

 

Lot Densities 

Please provide the expected number of rateable properties for a fully developed Kinloch, based 

on consents issued, and unconsented land developed in accordance with the KCSP. 

 

Waste Water Treatment Plant 

Please provide the current connections data, and the total number of connections allowed for in 

the design of the fully developed plant. 

The plan for upgrades to the existing plant to increase capacity, and the budgeted capital cost. 

The plans for treated effluent discharge and any additional field drainage systems. 

 

Water Treatment Plant 

Please provide the overarching plan for treated water supply to the fully developed Kinloch and 

Whakaroa areas. 

The consent volumes for the Kinloch/Whakaroa scheme to take water from Lake. 

The daily maximum output, for the yet to be commissioned, WTP. 

The number of connections that the plant design allows for, and the daily usage split between 

the Kinloch and Whakaroa supplies used in calculating plant capacity. 



The plans for additional water storage. 

The water storage capacity for fire fighting and the safeguards in the system to ensure that it is 

always available. 

The plans to ensure water supply during peak holiday season. 

 

 

This request is made in good faith, with the aim of ensuring that all submitters and the Kinloch 

community  fully understand the implications on Kinloch infrastructure of a request for additional 

lots exceeding the KCSP density planning rules, as specified in the Taupo District Plan. 

 

It would seem reasonable to expect that submitters receive this information at least fifteen 

working days before any scheduled hearing date on this subdivision proposal. 

 

Thank you for your consideration of this matter. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

D Bruce Campbell. 

 

copy - Sarah Hunt at Cheal Consultants 

 


